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General Guidelines for Parents when making any Payments to the school: Preferred method of payment is BPay. 
EFT/credit card facilities are available over the counter at the main office. Correct money is required for all cash payments, 
as there is not always access to change. Please do not send large amounts of cash with your child. Receipts will be issued 
through your childôs classroom. Payment plans for EEI fees are still available.  Payments for Voluntary Contributions to 
assist in purchasing new playground equipment are welcomed at any time of the year. To help the office in finalising 
accounts, where possible, please limit any cash payments in the last week of any school term. 
Sharyn Fletcher, Business Manager 
 
  School Council President    Glen Yates 0447 520 058     School Council email   yates.glen.j@edumail.vic.gov.au 
  School Uniform Primary School Wear 9768 0342      OSHC Camp Australia co-ordinator Sarah  0401 054 261           

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 

Dates to  
Remember 

    

 
                                                                                                                                                
 
 

Term Dates 2018 
Term 1   
Monday 29th January (Level 1-6 students 
beginTuesday 30th) ï Thursday 29th March 
Term 2 
Monday 16th April ï Friday 29th June 
Term 3 
Monday 16th July ï Friday 21st September 
Term 4 
Monday 8th October ï Friday 21st December 
 
Student Free days 2018 
Monday 29th January 
Friday 9th March 
Tuesday 12th June 
Monday 5th November 
 
 
 

Principalôs 
Message 
 
 

As this is last newsletter of the 2017 school year I 
would like to wish all Kingsville students and their 
families a very happy and safe Christmas and holiday 
break. To our 635 students who have worked hard and 
contributed so much during 2017 congratulations, a 
ójobô very well done. You are the reason that this 
wonderful school exists and, you have all added value 
this year in so many ways. 
 
I hope you enjoy your holiday time and I look forward 
to seeing you all again in 2018. The exception to this 
of course is the Year 6 students and others, who are 
leaving Kingsville. 
 
Congratulations to our Year 6 graduating students, 
please see the full list in the óroll callô at the end of this 
newsletter. 
As Principal it was my honour and great pleasure to  

Term 4  

  

Fri 22nd Dec ¶ Casual clothes day 

¶ Last day of school year (1.30p.m. 
dismissal) 

2018  

Term 1  

January  

Mon 29th Jan Staff return ï Student free day (no 
students at school) 

Tue 30th Jan Levels 1-6 students begin 

February  

Thu 1st Feb Foundation students begin 

Thu 8th Feb Swim team trials, Roberts Street Pool 
7 ï 8a.m. 

Fri 9th Feb Swim team trials, Roberts Street Pool 
7 ï 8a.m. 

Tue 13th Feb Foundation Information  night 

Wed 14th Feb Levels 1-2 Information night 

Thu 15th Feb Levels 3-6 Information  night 

Tue 27th Feb Parent teacher meetings 

March  

Mon 5th Mar Foundation students first full week 

Fri 9th Mar Student Free Day (no students at 
school) 

Mon 12th Mar Public Holiday ï Labour Day 

Thu 29th Mar ¶ Casual Clothes Day ï gold coin 
donation 

 ¶ Easter Hat Parade 

 ¶ Last day of term (2.30p.m. 
dismissal) 

Fri 30th Mar Public Holiday ï Good Friday 

mailto:yates.glen.j@edumail.vic.gov.au
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=dates+to+remember+images&qs=n&form=QBIR&pq=dates+to+remember+images&sc=0-0&sp=-1&sk=&adlt=strict
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address and congratulate our 99 year 6 students on 
Monday evening at their graduation ceremony.  Ninety 
nine wonderful young men and women now ready to 
leave behind primary school and confidently take the 
next step into secondary school. 
 
They were of course ñthe starsò of the night and the 
Yarraville Club was packed with their friends, family 
and Kingsville staff who applauded, cheered, shed a 
few tears and, took many many photos. 
 
Such a ceremony is an important milestone for the 
students, their families and the history of this great 
school.  These students are now additions to the óroll 
of honourô made up by the thousands of students who 
have passed through and graduated from Kingsville 
over the last 98 years. 
 
Class of 2017 I hope you are all very proud of 
yourselves individually and, the team you belong to. 
You presented yourselves with confidence and style 
as you were awarded with certificates. 
 
Thank you to year 6 class teachers who prepared the 
students so well along with specialist and all other staff 
who assisted. Thank you also to ï 
 

¶ Rosemary Talbot for her work as MC 

¶ Sam Eason, Jennifer Duckworth, Mori 
Milholland and Rosemary Talbot for preparing 
the students so well for this important occasion 

¶ All Kingsville staff who have known, taught or 
worked with the students 

¶ Glen Yates, School Council President for receiving 

the traditional framed Year 6 signature school 
uniform item and, his words  to the graduates and 
families 

¶ 2017 School Captains Scarlett Gun and Takdanai 

McLeod-Smith who spoke so eloquently  

¶ Graeme Brown who presented the Jan Brown 
Memorial Award to Saul Austin, the recipient of the 
award 

¶  Jeff McDonald, Peter Ritchie and Blagma 
Veljanoska for their work in ensuring the night was 
a great success 

¶ Oscar Marks, Alice Robertson, Ella Davidson 
and Alec Usher, our  talented young filmmakers 
who put together the video created by students 

¶ Anthony La, past Kingsville student for his 
ongoing voluntary work ensuring the entertaining 
footage from óbirth to year 6ô for all students was 
able to be shown and enjoyed 

¶  all KPS parents for entrusting us with their 
precious sons and daughters 

 
 
Well done everyone and graduates, Kingsville Primary 
will always be a place that welcomes you back. 
 
 
 
 

Welcome to parents/family members of 
Foundation Students 2018 
Last Thursday night we welcomed and celebrated with 
a large number of new Kingsville families along with 
current Kingsville families who have a child beginning 
school in 2018. 
 
It was a wonderful sight to see so many parents and 
children meeting up, forging new friendships and 
enjoying each otherôs company. 
 
Thank you to all staff who attended. 
 
School Organisation for 2018 
Thank you to parents who took the time to ask 
questions, seek clarification, provide comments or, 
request further information about the school 
organisation model for 2018. Whilst many factors 
impact on what the organisation of the school will be 
in any year, student numbers at each level of the 
school will always be a major impacting factor. 
 
Every group or cohort of students must be viewed as 
composite by nature. Differentiated instruction by 
teachers  informed by deep knowledge of each child 
is required to be evidenced regardless of the range of 
ages in a particular class.   
 
Currently across Victoria 70% of school are reported 
to have some form of composite or multi aged aspect 
in  their school organisation. At Kingsville over the 
last 27 years we have had composite classes for 24 
of those years. However, as 2016 and 2017 did not 
see composite groups utilised it is understandable 
that the inclusion for 2018 was seen as unexpected 
and a change by some parents. For parents who 
have been part of the school community for longer 
than two years and, in some cases this has been for 
12 ï 15 years composite groups, are just seen as 
part of what normally be expected.  
 
I and other members of the leadership team have 
communicated with a number of parents about the 
inclusion of composite classes for 2018. We would 
also like to acknowledge that prior information about 
composite classes and, the long history of their use 
at Kingsville would have assisted parents who were 
not expecting a composite inclusion.  
 
 
Teachers will be providing further detail at the 
information nights early in 2018 with regard to how 
they ensure differentiated planning, instruction and 
assessment. 
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School Council News 
Student Free Days 2018 
Each year Victorian government schools allocate four 
student free days (when student instruction does not 
occur). These days are used for professional 
development, school planning and administration, 
curriculum development and, student assessment and 
reporting.  
 
The first day of Term 1 each year is a student free 
day in all government schools in Victoria. The 
remaining three are set by schools and approved 
by the School Council. 
 
KPS School Council has approved the Student Free 
Days for 2018. These will of course be listed in all 
newsletters next year however, advance notice for all 
Kingsville families is now provided. 
 

1. Monday January 29th (state wide) 
2. Friday March 9th 
3. Tuesday June 12th 
4. Monday November 5th 

 
Student Leadership 2018 
At the Friday school assembly December 15th the very 
important changeover of student leadership took 
place. Congratulations again to our 2017 leadership 
team members - 
 
Scarlett Gun  Takdanai McLeod-Smith 
Tessa Millington Stefan Holmes 
 
 
And congratulations to the newly appointed captains ï 
 
School Captains 
Holly Green and Benjamin Budlender 
 
School vice-captains 
Prisha Gautam and William Stembridge 
 
 
Kingsville Staff for 2018 
 
Farewell to 
Monica Gallivan ï 12 month contract position at 
Richmond West PS 
Lorna Russell ï end of contract at KPS 
Mik Weir ï not returning to KPS has gained a position 
elsewhere 
Samatha Skarecky ï not returning to KPS has gained 
a position elsewhere 
 
Welcome to newly appointed staff  
Michael Carey ï new staff member 
Susan Hosking  - new staff member 
Ryan McCann ï new staff member 
 
Congratulations to 
Luisa Ballestrino,  Christie Miller, Susan Phillips, 
Helene Lissmyr and Kathleen Gannon who have all 

gained permanent teaching positions at Kingsville 
Primary School. 
Sam Eason and Jennifer Duckworth who have both 
gained  further 12 month contracts. 
Jane Herringer who has gained a further 9 month 
contract. 
Emma Eastham who has gained a Parental Absence 
Leave Contract (length of such contracts will vary) 
 
Staff Leave for 2018 
Rosemary Talbot from 26th February 
Brigitte Bentley ï Parental Absence Leave 
Kate Middleweek ï Parental Absence Leave  
Emily Keeling ï Parental Absence Leave 
Laura Winberg ï Parental Absence Leave 
 
Kingsville Staff 2018 
We are pleased to now be able to publish a full staff 
list to begin the 2018 school year. 
 
 

Principal/Leadership team 

Kath Ginnane 

Jeff McDonald 

Peter Ritchie 

Blagma Veljanoska 

Office Administration Staff 

Sharyn Fletcher 

Betty Petrovski 

Sonja Eastment 

Education Support Staff 

Kim Cassidy 

Carmel Cooper 

Trish Harris 

Nicole Shirreff 

Foundation 

Louise Iero 

Catherine Wood 

Denise Gallo 

Christie Miller 

Emma Eastham 

Level 1 

Jeanette Mejak/Gareth Dainton 

Jane Herringer 

Susan Hosking 

Ryan McCann 

Level 2 

Anna Terzi 

Georgia Jennings 

Luisa Ballestrino 

Rosemary Talbot (until 23th February) 

Level 3/Level 4 

Alison Michetti 

Helen Lissmyr 

Grace Parslow 

Susan Phillips 

Kathleen Gannon 

Jacqui Leslie 
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Michael Carey 

Level 5 

Amila Osmanagic 

Greg Milholland 

Dianne Sturrock 

Level 6 

Jennifer Duckworth 

Sam Eason 

Mori Milholland 

Specialist teachers 

Performing Arts 

Hilary Henderson 

PE 

Lorey Bentley 

Italian 

Sam Meddis 

Lisa Fedele 

Visual Arts 

Lily Demetriou 

Lucy Oates 

Intervention 

Diane Graham 

Other 

Myffy Scott-Walker 

Frances Waugh 

Gareth Dainton 

 
 
 
 

Happy Birthday    
14th ï 31st December 
Happy Birthday to Trinity To, Louis 
Anderson, Jarrah Sasaki, Evie 
Giansiracusa, Eva Willis, Andrew 
Nguyen, Sophia Tang, Xavier 

Singleton, Salem Hafte, Chloe Strachan, Felix Marsh, 
Eve Harris, Koki Christian, Luna Blaisdell, Isabelle 
OôRourke, Jasper Lagastes, Damon Georgievski, 
Brodie Kupsch, Isidora Green, Noah Ghebremedhin, 
Flynn Newnham, Mali Hawke, Ella Parnham, Lucy 
Barnard, Anthony Hine, Benjamin Williams, Jordan 
Seci, Chloe Zhang, James Taylor, Joshua Diamond 
and Chyanne Lumsden 
 
 
 

Student Reports 2017 
Student reports provide students, teachers and 
parents with a clear and concise picture of a studentôs 
achievement and progress at a point in time. Teachers 
make informed and consistent decisions about student 
progress against the Victorian Curriculum 
achievement standards using a variety of 
assessments and observations to inform their 
judgement.  

You may notice some changes to our student reports 
this year in line with the implementation of the new 
Victorian Curriculum in all government and Catholic 
schools from the beginning of 2017. The Victorian 
Curriculum replaces the previous AusVELS 
curriculum. 

Please keep in mind that as this is a new curriculum 
this report is not designed nor should be compared to 
previous yearsô reports. We can, however, show your 
childôs progress in English and Mathematics in 
Semester 1 as these learning areas were introduced 
and taught in 2016. For all other curriculum areas 
being introduced with the new curriculum, student 
progress can only be shown in reports from Semester 
2, 2017 onwards. 

Another change is to the scoring range. The scoring 
range for the curriculum for Foundation Level to Level 
10 is structured in 0.5 increments, which nominally 
equate to 6 monthly progress within an achievement 
standard. Previously an A rating would be achieved for 
a student working 1.0 levels (12+ months) above age-
related expected level. This has been changed so that 
to achieve an A rating a student will need to reported 
as 1.5 levels (18+ months) above age-related 
expected level. A High and Low B are to be reported 
ensuring that the unit increments, progressing from C 
to A, are consistently applied. 
 
Student reports will be available for viewing and 
downloading via the Compass management system 
on Monday 18th December. 

Further information about the Victorian Curriculum can 
be found online at: 
victoriancurriculum.vcaa.vic.edu.au/  

 
Compass Learning 
Tasks 
As a school we are opening a new element of the 
Compass management system, Learning Tasks. The 
Learning Tasks module provides online management 
of assessment tasks through Compass. Teachers can 
set a task for their students through Compass, and 
provide students with the details of the task and its 
assessment. Teachers can make this assessment 
available for parents to see. 
 
This semester teachers have created two learning 
tasks per level. These learning tasks give parents 
another opportunity to see their childôs progress that 
sits alongside written reports, portfolios and student 
conferences. 
 
Learning tasks are just one of the forms of assessment 
that is used to give an overall performance judgement, 
including such things as teacher observation and 
standardised testing. 
 
 

http://victoriancurriculum.vcaa.vic.edu.au/
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=happy+birthday+images&qpvt=happy+birthday+images&FORM=IGRE&adlt=strict#view=detail&id=17762DBD3B250D6FF632D04B0D466C6D9ED21167&selectedIndex=165
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To access Learning Tasks 
You will be notified via a Compass email when a 
Learning Task is available. 
  
To access via your BROWSER (on your desktop 
computer or mobile device): 
  

1. Login to Compass and click on 
óProfile ï Attendance, Schedule, 
Reportsô (next to your childôs photo). 

2. Click on the óLearning Tasksô tab. 
3. Click on the appropriate task  

 
 
To access via the Compass APP: 
  

4. Open the app and tap on your childôs 
name/photo (top of the óHomeô 
screen). 

5. Tap on óTasksô (in the task bar at the 
top of the screen). 

6. Tap on the appropriate task  
 
 
Peter Ritchie, Assistant Principal/PYP co-
ordinator 

 
Student attendance 
Clarification 

 
Student reports indicate attendance by classes. Teachers 
mark the roll twice a day (which equates to two classes) 
Therefore, for example a student whose  report indicates 10 
classes missed has  really only  been absent for  5 full days  

 
 
Year 6 Poetry 

 
Students in grade 6 have been undertaking a 
writing unit focussing on poetry; they have 
continued to discover the fun and flexibility of 
poetry through poetry slams and audio/video 
submissions. We have explored a number of 
literary and poetic devices in songs, spoken word 
and famous poem examples. On Thursday 14th, the 
grade 6 cohort met together to share in some of 

their pieces; courageous students self-nominated 
to share their work to an audience that hung on 
their every word. Themes ranged from unicorns 
with a taste for dumplings, to a life lived without 
technology, to homelessness and life with cats. 
Below is only a small sample of some of the 
outstanding poetry coming out of the BER 
building in 2017. Well done to all grade 6s. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Just a Moment ï Annika Crees 6RT 
Letôs take a moment, just a moment, to admire the 
world not on our phone, where trees are blowing, 

waves are flowing, where the universe is unknown. 
Letôs take a moment, just a moment, to appreciate 

the world not on a screen, where the sun is glowing, 
the clouds are showing, where the stars can clearly 

be seen. 
Letôs take a moment, just a moment, to see the world 
thatôs not online, where the flowers are growing, 
where time is slowing, where everything is fine. 

Letôs take a moment, just a moment, to notice a world 
not revolved around ñlikesò, where we are unknowing, 
where people are out going, where good ideas really 

strike. 
Letôs take a moment, just a moment, because it only 

takes just one, to appreciate, commemorate, the 
world that we have won. 

Letôs take a moment, just a moment, to see what has 
begun, our beautiful world that still needs growing, so 

letôs continue to get it done. 
Letôs take a moment, just a moment, because our 
world is the only one, so letôs treasure it, take care of 

it, so it can be for everyone. 
Letôs take moment, just a moment, to enjoy it and 
have fun, because if we donôt take care of the world, 

we may possibly have none. 
So, letôs take a moment, just a moment, breath in, 

then breath out, get off your phone, make the world 
your own, since the world is what itôs all about. 

 
 
 
 

Dear older sister ï Alice Robertson & Ella Brooks 
6MM 

Dear older sister 
It started off when you got jealous of me 

But seriously, let it be! 
Our fights were little and quite brittle 

About pressing the button for the traffic light 
But just that came back to biteé 

 
You and I, we grew up through the years 
The fights extended, now with more tears 

You would always make that sound  
That just pushed my buttons and made me frown 

It ended with a smack 
But then you hit me back 
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My mouth was yapping 
You were slapping 

It didnôt end well, that repeated fight 
So my dad told us ñtwo wrongs donôt make a rightò 

 
When you entered your óteen-yô mood 

All you wanted was more food 
Your grumpy attitude 
Made you very rude 

You hit me, you slap me, it made me cry 
But in the endéI never want you to die.  

 
 
 
 

The dreams of reality ï Liam Brophy 6SE 
The sun sparkles off the water as if itôs dancing. 

The breeze cool and refreshing. 
Happy faces line the beach. Sitting in tents, 

swimming or sunbaking, 
Some are building sand castles and some are just 

enjoying the view. 
It looks so serene, it canôt be real. 

It isnôt. 
The bubble of warmth I feel pops as I awaken on a 

cold hard slab of pavement, 
In my grasp a sign asking for money. 
I have dreams like this all the time. 

Hoping, begging, wishing it could be this way. 
It isnôt. 

The other dreams I have are mixed up with 
memories, 

about how my house and family were destroyed. 
My block of land now smoldering carnage I once 

called home. 
My wife and kids werenôt lucky enough to make it out. 

I dream of them next to me, the happiness 
overwhelming. 

But alas, I will never see them again. 
I dream of them next to me, I wish it was real 

It isnôt. 
 
 
 

Flight for life ï Oscar Goonan ï 6JD  
I'm sick of being on the ground I want to fly up with 

the clouds  
I'll jump from the cliff and try to fly, if I fail I'll surely 

die. 
 But if I fly it'll be exhilarating  

And then my world will keep vibratingé I'll never 
leave,  

I'll always soar  
And after that I'll be much more  

I will be proud, my friends will be too  
It's like I'm starting my life anew. 

But I will say. 
I'm sick of being on the ground  

But I can't fly as high as the clouds I don't know who'll 
say yippee  

As I sleep for an eternity  
It's not ideal I know that much  

But there's nothing left to make me blush!  

I will leave by trying to fly, I know I'll fail but at least I 
tried.  

When it hits me, it'll be so sudden  
For me to be delivered up to heaven. 
But now I'm thereéAnd I can fly  

Then my life will be complete, even though I am 
deceased. 

But I can soaré If they could see me now, they'd 
stare in awe. 

 
 
Jeff McDonald, Assistant Principal 

 
Thank you 
We would like to thank Olivia and Charlie Le Marshall 
and their family for their very generous donation of a 
table tennis table to be used in the sports program. 
This will come in very handy for the sport and 
lunchtime programs.   
Lorey Bentley  

 
Choir News 
Well done to all the members of the F-6 choir and 
their families who braved the rain to sing at the 
annual Kingsville Carols on Thursday night. The 
children had all worked very hard to master the 
challenging Italian lyrics of óA Natale Puoiô and all 
gave their best doing the actions for 'Santa Claus is 
Comingô. The skies were dark but the smiles were 
bright! 
 
Hilary and Frances, Choir co 
ordinators/extraordinaires 
 
 
 
 

2017 Sport Review 
Well, we had another successful year in sport. 
Many children achieved personal bests, whether 
through their regular sport time at school, or outside 
of school. It is great to see children being rewarded 
for their hard work.  
 
This year, we were fortunate enough to bring two 
shields to the school; one for the District Swimming 
and the other for the District Cross Country.  
Year level sport this year has really complemented the 
PE program and this can be seen through the 
improvements in skill levels from the children across 
the classes and also for gala days and other sporting 
events. 
I would like to take this opportunity to thank all the 
teachers, particularly Myffy and Peter, for their help to 
run the sporting program this year. 
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Kingsville House Cup  
This is awarded to the house who has achieved the 
most points from the combined scores of the 
swimming, athletics, and cross country results as well 
as the fun run and best listeners in assembly. We will 
be looking to expand on this next year to include other 
opportunities to earn house points. 
 

2017: Cruikshank 
 
 
 
2017 SSV Representatives: 
Lloyd Deunk ï State Swimming Championships 
Takdanai Mcleod-Smith - State Swimming 
Championships 
Stefan Holmes - State Swimming Championships 
Oscar Marks - State Swimming Championships 
Essie Houghton ï State Cross Country 
Championships 
Heidi Junge ï State Cross Country Championships 
Mac Leith ï Pacific School Games 
 
 
2017 Kingsville Senior and Junior Sportsperson of 
the Year 
Selection Criteria: 

        This award is presented to a grade 4 and a grade 6 
person who consistently demonstrates the PYP 
attitudes in all areas of sport; including, PE lessons, 
House Competitions, District, Regional or State 
Competitions; and who represents their school with 
integrity in district, regional or state level in an 
individual or a team sport. 

 
2017 Junior Sportsperson of the Year: 
 
 Mila Gleeson 
 
2017 Senior Sportsperson of the Year: 
  
 Essie Houghton 
 
Sporting Schools Program: 
This year Kingsville were lucky enough to receive 
funding from the government through the Sporting 
Schools Program. This enabled most children 
throughout the school to participate in various sports 
run by specialist coaches, and also receive equipment 
for these sessions where necessary. These sessions 
were run during the grade level sport time. 
 
Foundation children participated in gymnastics. 
Grade 1 and 2 children participated in athletics. 
Grade 3 and 4 children participated in hotshots. 
Grade 5 children participated in golf.  
 
I would like to take this opportunity to thank parents for 
their support this year, particularly with the larger 
sporting events such as swimming, athletics, cross-
country, and the gala days. Events such as these 
cannot happen without a huge amount of help in the 
background. It is great to get support and build 

partnerships with the wider community, and I will be 
looking to expand on this next year. If any parents are 
able to help with any sports related activities, please 
let me know. 
 
Thanks 
Lorey Bentley, PE and Sport Coordinator 
bentley.lorey.n@edumail.vic.gov.au  

 
Kitchen Garden 
A Year of Rejuvenation! 
Nice to be acknowledged in last weeks newsletter ï 
thank you. Iôd also like to send a big shout out to parent 
volunteers who have helped bring the kitchen garden 
to life this year - Leah Shaw and Thanh Ngo.  A big 
green thumbs up to the Grade 5 student led 
'Scardeners' for their initiative and leadership in 
establishing a student gardening club ï the plots are 
looking great! I look forward to more sessions with you 
all in 2018. 
 
After a lot of soil conditioning and preparation earlier 
in the year, it is rewarding to see the garden now 
abundant with plants, flowers and mini-beasts.  I'm 
less excited about some of the mini-beasts but at least 
the kids are enjoying them!  Following the principles of 
permaculture and organic gardening we're using 
environmentally kind/natural methods for pest 
control... with varying degrees of success I have to 
say!   
 
Students have made good use of the garden in 2017 
with a number of classes participating in not only 
planting and gardening, but also exploration of 
ecosystems, sustainability, seasons and macro-
invertebrates, data collection and graphing, 
observation, creative writing and, of course cooking 
delicious things! Besides all that, it just makes me 
happy to see so many kids playing in and around the 
garden at lunch and recess.  How lucky are we to have 
such a wonderful outdoor classroom - a resource that 
supports our kids' learning, leisure and overall health 
and wellbeing! 
 
For those of you who would like to participate in 2018 
but don't know where to start there are a number of 
ways you can help.  Want to use garden produce for 
classroom cooking? Keen to garden regularly, or just 
have a few minutes to water or weed at pickup / drop 
off? Interested in helping to facilitate a science / 
gardening activity with students? There's something 
for all interests and energy levels.   
 
 
 
Contact Adelle Pearce at dellioso@gmail.com, speak 
to Thanh or Leah or, send a request to the KPS 
Kitchen Garden facebook group to see what we're up 
to.  The more parent helpers we have involved, the 
more opportunities we can extend to students - so 
please get in touch.   

mailto:bentley.lorey.n@edumail.vic.gov.au
mailto:dellioso@gmail.com
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More exciting projects ahead in the garden include -
pop-up market stall, improvements to our irrigation 
system and arbor frames, wicking beds, maybe even 
espalier.  No time commitments, itôs easy to take part 
and your kids will love you for it. Come and be part of 
it in 2018.    
 
Til then, happy holidays! 
Adelle Pearce, Kitchen Garden Coordinator 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
Attached to Newsletter 
¶ Year 6 Graduate roll call 

¶ Year 6 graduate High School destinations 

¶ Updated school parking information 

¶ Camp Australia holiday information 

 
 
Community Noticeboard 
New Youth Choir 
Rehearsing in Yarraville from 14th February, 2018 
Open to singer ages 8 ï 18 years, from any school 
Rehearsals on Wednesdays during term 4.30p.m. ï 
5.45p.m. at Pilgrim Uniting Church, Yarraville 
Run by registered music teacher with over 20 years 
experience and a Working with Children check. 
$15 per week paid termly 
To enquire or arrange an audtiion please contact Leah 
Oliver leaholiver@optusnet.com.au ot 0400 827 77 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:leaholiver@optusnet.com.au
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Congratulations to our year 6 graduating students 

 

The Graduating Class of 2017 
 
 

 
Austin Saul  Gilchrist Keller  Newbegin Taylor 

Baker Austin  Girvan Liam  Nguyen Khoi 

Borg Angelo  Goonan Oscar  Nguyen Nhi 

Brooks Ella  Greer Luella  Oliver Ruben 

Brophy Liam  Gunn Scarlett  O'Rourke Olivia 

Caldwell Zachary  Hapi Tasmin  O'Shea Rory 

Calleja William  Hawke Mali  Parnham Sophie 

Carrodus Finn  Heinnen Samuel  Posker Jamie 

Chua-San Andres Sophia  Hennessy Conor  Ring Alexander 

Chung Mataso  Holmes Stefan  Roberts Ashton 

Cookson Samuel  Houghton Esther  Robertson Alice 

Cawford Tessa  Hudson Lily  Rose Poppy 

Crees Annika  Hull Amelia  Seci Jordan 

Davidson Ella  Jaffray Evelyn  Sheard Neve 

Davies Emlyn  Johnson Winter  Sim Victor 

De Gabriele Benjamin  Kalpenos James  Singh Rocco 

Deunk Lloyd  Lau Indira  Singleton Xavier 

Dillon Edith  Leith Mackenzie  Tabassum Nujhat 

Doucas Charlie  Long Maddison  Thakker Aarya 

Droogleever Grace  Louey Harrison  Thuc Achan 

Dummett Lawlor  Loverso Joel  Thuc Ngor 

Duong Jenny  Lyon Gabriel  Tsourounakis Nicolas 

Ernst Samuel  Marioli Lily  Tu Nicholas 

Farrell Jessie  Marks Oscar  Usher Alexander 

Featherston Jeht  Marsh Felix  Waddell Adelaide 

Ferguson Fitzroy  McConnell Sophie  Waddell Kit 

Flaherty Winter  McLeod-Smith Takdanai  Ward Griff 

Frangos Thomas  Merchant Nathan  Ward James 

Friedmann Andrew  Millington Tessa  Watson Thomas 

Fullerton Alexandra  Moon Olive  Wisdom Jasper 

Fullerton Georgia  Morton Luka  Zakharov Mischa 

Gardiner Mietta  Naqvi Kumail  Zarakis William 

Giacchi Emma  Nelson Sasha  Zhang Chloe 
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In 2018 these students will move onto Secondary Schools, the destinations  are - 
  

Bacchus Marsh 
Grammar 

1 
Ballarat 
Clarendon 
College 

1 
Bayside P-12, 
Altona North 

1 
Braybrook 
College 

1 

Buckley Park 
College, 
Essendon 

1 
Carranballac P-9 
College, Point 
Cook 

3 
Christian Brothersô 
College, St Kilda 

3 
Emmanuel 
College, Altona 

3 

Footscray City 
College 

49 
Geelong 
Grammar School 

1 
Golmore Girls 
College 

1 
Loreto 
Mandeville Hall 

1 

Maribyrnong 
Secondary College 

4 
Melbourne Girlsô 
College 

1 
Melbourne Girlsô 
Grammar School 

1 
Mt St Joseph 
Girlsô College 

4 

Penleigh and 
Essendon Grammar 
School 

1 
Rosamond 
Special School 

1 
Sandridge School, 
Williamstown 

1 
Scotch College, 
Hawthorn 

1 

Simonds Catholic 
College, West 
Melbourne 

1 
St Albans 
Secondary 
College 

1 
St Michaelôs 
Grammar School, 
St Kilda 

2 

The Academy of 
Mary 
Immaculate, 
Fitzroy 

1 

University High 
School, Parkville 

1 

Victorian College 
of the Arts 
Secondary 
School, 
Southbank 

1 
Wesley College, 
St Kilda Rd 
Campus 

5 
Westbourne 
Grammar School 

4 

Williamstown High 
School, Bayview 
Campus 

3       
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Glen Yates School Council President 
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